
 

 
 

 

 
 

Minutes 
 

 

Otterpool Park Working Group 
 
Held at: Council Chamber - Civic Centre Folkestone 
  
Date Monday, 16 December 2019 
  
Present Councillors Gary Fuller, Jim Martin, David Monk 

(Chairman), Terence Mullard and David Wimble 
  
Apologies for Absence Councillor Ray Field 
  
Officers Present:  Kate Clark (Committee Services Officer), Andy Jarrett 

(Chief Strategic Development Officer), John Bunnett 
(Corporate Director - Place and Commercial Services), 
Tim Madden (Corporate Director - Customer, Support and 
Specialist Services), Charlotte Spendley (Assistant 
Director) and Julia Wallace (Masterplanning Project 
Manager) 

  
Others Present: Councillors Ian Meyes, Connor McConville, Tim Prater 

and Lesley Whybrow 
 

 
 

16. Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no declarations of interest.   
 

17. Otterpool Park 
 
Mr John Bunnett, Corporate Director, Place and Commercial, reminded the 
Working Group members of the earmarked funding availability of £100 million to 
enable this proposal to progress further for a new town at Otterpool Park. 
 
A key element considered was further negotiations with Cozumel Estates Ltd. 
 
Members unanimously agreed to support the recommendations in report 
C/19/53 to be discussed at Cabinet on 20 December 2019, with no further 
comments.   
 
  
 


